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November 10, 2022  

 
 
TO: MOTOR VEHICLE CARRIERS 
 

Re: Rulemaking to Review Cyber Security Self-Certification Requirements and the Criteria for 
Cyber Attack Reporting; Docket No. L-2022-3034353 

 
Please be advised that an Advanced Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ANOPR) was entered in 

the above-captioned proceeding on November 10, 2022, by the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
(PUC).  The ANOPR will be published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin, and comments may be filed at any 
time between the date of publication and 60 days following the date of publication.  Current and past 
issues of the Pennsylvania Bulletin are available online at: 
https://www.pacodeandbulletin.gov/Home/volume. 

In summary, the ANOPR initiates the PUC’s review of its current regulations relating to 
cybersecurity, including but not limited to 52 Pa. Code §§ 101.1–101.7 (Chapter 101, relating to public 
utility preparedness through self-certification) and the annual self-certification form and process.  
Among other things, the PUC seeks comments from interested stakeholders, including motor vehicle 
carriers, on whether and how to streamline the self-certification form, plan and reporting requirements 
to better calibrate the benefits of the existing regulations against the burdens they place on regulated 
entities, especially smaller utilities, and on PUC staff. 

The ANOPR and all other documents filed in the related docket may be viewed on the PUC’s 
publicly available website at: https://www.puc.pa.gov/.  Click on Document Search and enter L-2022-
3034353 in the box under Docket Number.   

Due to the large number of motor vehicle carriers involved, and to the length of the ANOPR, 
the PUC is providing this notice of the ANOPR via this Secretarial Letter to motor vehicle carriers that 
are not currently registered in the PUC’s e-Filing system.   

Information on how to register for e-Filing can be found at: https://www.puc.pa.gov/filing-
resources/efiling/.  You are encouraged to open and use an efiling account which is free of charge.  

Information on how to file comments in response to the ANOPR can be found at: 
https://www.puc.pa.gov/filing-resources/efiling/. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
     Rosemary Chiavetta 
     Secretary 


	Rosemary Chiavetta

